
CARROLL COUNTY LOCAL MANAGEMENT BOARD 

 FOR CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES 

 

November 27, 2018 

8:30 am 

 

MINUTES 

 

I. Call to Order 
 

A regular meeting of the Carroll County Local Management Board for Children, Youth and 

Families was held on November, 2018 at 8:30 am at Department of Citizen Services. 

 

In Attendance 
 

Christine Kunz (CCPL), Christine Kay (Citizen Services), Lisa Hecker (LMB manager), 

Brian Gass (DJS), Ned Coyne (States Attorney), Karen Koeingsberg (Get 

Connected/Mosaic), Sue Mitchell (CCPS Judy Center), Denise Rickell (BERC), Ed Singer 

(CCHD), Jenny Graybill (HSP), Kathy Green (CCPS), Dave Berry (Dads/Moms/Works) 

Staff: Corey Wilt 

Guests: Debby Standiford, Liza Frye, Sara Reich, Mike Clancy 

 

Quorum:  yes 
 

II. Greetings and Introductions: Lisa Hecker, Manager of the Local Management Board 

welcomed the group and all participants were introduced 

 

III. Minutes- The September 18, 2018 meeting minutes were approved. 

 

IV. Meeting 

 

A. Mike Clancy, from the Mobile Crisis Response Team gave a presentation to the 

group about the services available through Mobile Crisis. The service is now able to 

accessed by private citizens directly. Initially, police officers could only request 

Mobile Crisis Response.  The goal is stabilize mental health situations and avoid 

unnecessary trips to the ER. 

 

B.  Surveys- 

An update was provided with preliminary results from the Community survey being 

used as part of the new CCLMB Needs Assessment. 

 

C. Training Dollars 

The CCLMB was awarded an FY 19 training grant in the amount of $10,000.  

CCLMB members were asked to provide feedback regarding training ideas that 

would be useful to the community.  Initial ideas are trauma, ACES and suicide.  Ed 

Singer, from CCHD, will participate in the design of the training. 

D. Community Plan 



A meeting to begin writing and designing the Community Plan, a requirement 

of the FY 20 GOC NOFA, will be held on November 29 at Citizen Services. 

 

• Meeting Adjourned at 9:30 am. The next general meeting of the LMB will be held on 

January 22, 2019 at 8:30 am in the Bollinger Room. 
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